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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes
Sunday, May 21, 2017
Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic Opening lead by Brother Vice Polemarch Gardner at 6:00 PM.
Visiting Brothers- Brother Walter Moore, Wake Forest/Rolesville Alumni. Brother Derrick Greenfield, RAC Spr ’11.
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall presented, stated minutes are included in the “Brothers Only” section of the chapter website. Minutes were distributed. Correspondence was read. Minutes accepted with no adjustments.
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Johnny Taylor presented. The report is presented for information only. 
Old Business
· MEP/TACK Update
· Pearl Jam/Day Party Affair-Brother Vice Polemarch reported on this successful event.
· Grand Polemarch Reception- Brother Vice Polemarch mentioned the Grand Polemarch’s address to the brothers.
· D9 Legislative Day- Representation was good. Brother Brown gave his opinion on the day.
New Business
· June Meeting- Saturday June 10th. Team Diggs Brother Aladdin (Last names A-H). Brother Wright moved that we meet on Sunday June 11th. Motion seconded. After lengthy discussion, Brother Wright accepted a friendly amendment to his motion, that we meet on the second Sunday of June at 4:00 PM. Motion seconded. Motion carried with numerous nays.
· 2017-18 Committee Chair Recommendations- Brother Vice Polemarch asked the body to start considering Committee Chair appointments.
Committee Reports
NPHC- Brother Gilliard reported that they will be hosting the Greek Weekend in Durham, August 25-27th. NPHC will be sponsoring food at the African American Festival, September 2nd & 3rd. Last meeting June 5th.
Senior Kappas- Brother Burt reported that the Senior Kappas are planning a trip to see the Mudcats on Friday, June 16th at 7:00 PM.
Kappa League- Brother Newkirk reported that the National Awards petitions have been submitted.  A grant proposal was submitted to PNC Bank for the William E. Hooker Kappa League Summit this fall. A grant was also submitted to Dollar General for $4,000 to help with the “Real Men Read” Program. Regarding Brother Hooker’s Lifetime Achievement Award, an article was sent to the Kappa Journal and was approved for future submission. Their next meeting for the Beta class is June 14th at 7:00 pm. 
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, ΔΓ – Brother Silver reported they are on Summer break.
b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ – No report.
c. NC State University, ΚΞ – No report.
Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.

Brother Wright reported that the Trust has spent a lot of money since the last meeting. He described the added expense. Brother Parks gave the financial report for information only. Brother Hyman updated the body on the preparations for the Luau. He also gave spoke on the ticket sales. KCTF quarterly meeting will be July 10th at 7pm at the Kappa Center.
Nominations- Brother Thornton read the slate for the 2017-2018 Fraternal Year. Brother Wright made a motion that we accept the nominees for those positions as being unopposed and that they be elected. Motion properly seconded and carried. Two positions required a vote, Polemarch and Keeper of Records. Candidates and their supporters had an opportunity to address the body. Brother Wright made a motion to cast one vote in the affirmative for each of the individuals who ran unopposed. Motion carried after properly seconded. The Nomination Committee, under the supervision of Bros. Gilliard and Holland, distributed and counted 55 ballots. The results were as follows: Polemarch- Brother Newkirk, Vice Polemarch- Brother Lacy, Keeper of Exchequer- Brother Johnny Taylor, Keeper of Records- Brother Stacy Alston, Assist KOE/KOR- Brother Deion Williams, Strategus- Brother Aponte, Lt. Strategus- Brother Roderick Taylor, BOD-Bros. Hyman, Marshall, Reporter- Brother Quentin Mitchell, Historian- Brother Thornton.
For the Good of Kappa

Brother Vice Polemarch mentioned that the Luau appears on the social media website “I do not club”, as a top 20 event in Raleigh.
Brother Greene mentioned that Brother Artis Davis is very ill.

Brother Smith’s granddaughter graduated from College.

Brother Thorpe graduated from NCSU with a Master’s Degree.

Brother Brown announced that the 21st Province Polemarch Brother Sheldon “Jackpot” McAlpin was confirmed as the Elder Watson Diggs Awardee from the MEP. Also, Brother Brown’s wife will be promoted to Principal.
Brother McCall reiterated on the responsibility of each brother to support the brothers who fell short regarding the election.

Brother Martin thanked the brothers who contributed to his daughters Debutant College Fund. She is attending UNCG in the fall. His son Zachery received the Offensive MVP Award for his lacrosse team.

Brother Newkirk was appointed to the Board of Directors at the Wake County Boys and Girls Club. 

Brother Alston mentioned that his son Shawn received an invitation to MIT to play at the National Basketball Tournament.
Brother Cooper announced his daughter Kennedy won the “Innovator of the Year” award for Jack and Jill of America Inc.

Brother Silver’s girlfriend graduated with a Master’s Degree.

Brother Byrd’s daughter was named Jack and Jill Inc. “Teen of the Year”, and 4X100 relay team placed 5th in the state from Cary Academy. 
Brother Greene was inducted into the Golden Ages Club at Fayetteville State University. Celebrating 50 years from the class of 1967.

Brother Parks wife was promoted and he accepted a new position with 1st National Bank and will be transitioning to Charlotte over the summer.

Brother Young spoke on the Grand Polemarch’s remarks at the reception. He also mentioned his nephew made All-State Basketball Honors and has received 20+ college offers.

 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:44pm. 

